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Classes for adults at Rising Sun are scripturally based, but may focus on specific subjects , too.   

Faith Path for Parents:   Last fall RSCC launched our 2nd phase of Family Ministry by introducing “Faith Path” as another 

resource to help families build legacies rooted in God’s Word.  This Sunday School class discusses each step in             

detail, examines the kits thoroughly and collaborates ideas with one another.  It is led by Steve Rowland and meets in 

the Family Room.   The June schedule of classes is:  June 3—11 years, Preparing for Adolescence; June 10— 13 years, 

Purity; June 17—No class; June 24— 16 years, Rite of Passage; July 1—18 years, Launch.  You are welcome to come to 

whatever class applies to the step your child is currently in, or approaching—without attending the entire series. 

Reading Through the Chronological Bible:   Gary Cox will lead you deeper into the Scriptures you’ve been reading 

throughout the week.  If you need a Chronological Bible, they are available in the HomePointe Center.   This class 

meets in Life 1. 

College and Career Class:  Doug Kieler is teaching this class using David C. Cook’s quarterly material.  They meet in            

Life 2 which is in the center hallway.  During the months of June through August, this class will be following a study 

called Justice in the New Testament.   

Deeper in Scripture:  Genesis—Jeff Brady’s class meets at 8:00 a.m. and is studying  the book of Genesis.  It is never 

too late to join them in the Life 3 classroom!   

Young Adults Class:  If you are out of high school, and would like a class with discussion regarding trending topics in 

the church today in view of Scripture, this class is for you.  The class discussion is led by Jon and Hannah Hoefer and 

will meet in Life 3 during the summer months. 

 

There will be no graded Sunday school through the summer.  Instead, families with elementary through high 
school students are encouraged to attend Sunday school together.  We will be studying the book of Ephesians 
using a video series from RightNow Media called, “What is God’s Plan” by Phil Vischer.  Phil has a great way of 
bringing the Bible alive while giving us great insight and things to think about.  We will meet in the teen Garage 
below the office area.  There will be breakfast available for our class.  We will watch the video and have a table 
discussion time.  There may even be a craft or object lesson on occasion. (I can’t seem to do a class without                 
one J) Won’t you and your family join us?    ~~ Nancy 
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Young Adult Bible Study (out of high school):  

Meets on Thursdays from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. in Life 

3.  Feel free to join them any week. 

 

Ladies’ Prayer Ministry: This small 
group meets the first Monday even-
ing of each month in Life 3 at 6:30 
p.m.    The group contact is Ruth 
Lourens, 515-967-5817 if you’d like 
to add someone to their list.  They will not meet in June or 
August, will meet  in July. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Adult Bible Study—2nd Friday of each month: 
The evening starts with a potluck and fellowship time from 
6:30—7:30 p.m. in the church loft, with the study to           
follow.  If you have questions, please contact the leader, 
Jim Hoffman, 515-266-0080.   
 

 

The ICSA meets on the third 

Monday of each month at 

6:30 p.m. in Life 1.  This 

group is interested in all 

types of outdoor activities, 

not just fishing and hunting.  

Men and women are invit-

ed—and bring your friends! 

If you are in need of help 

around your house in the way 

of repairs, moving, etc. but 

don’t have enough manpower, 

funds, or the knowledge to get 

it done, there are forms at the Information Counter 

you can fill out to request assistance.  After filling 

out the form, please give it to Mike Rains, or the 

church office. 

OUT OF DARKNESS is 

a small group where 

you can  talk to others 

who have battled ad-

diction, low self           

esteem, depression, or            

anxiety. 

Are you caught in ad-

diction, or recovering and maintaining from the 

same?  Join this group of    people who have the 

same struggles as you on Tuesdays from 6:30 to 

8:30 p.m. in  Life 1.  A light supper is served from 

6—6:30 p.m. 

TEAM Restoration Ministries has a God-driven commitment and pas-
sion for facilitating the healing and strengthening of marriages, fami-
lies, and individuals through the blood of Jesus and the transforming 
power of the Holy Spirit. 

They offer many different types of mental health counseling services 
that include: Marriage Counseling, Family Counseling, Individual Coun-

seling (children, adolescents, and adults), Grief and Loss, and various forms of Addiction counseling.  They have a staff 
that includes a variety of licensed therapists who have the passion to come alongside your walk through life and help 
guide you to the peace and understanding that God intends for you. These highly trained therapists have the ability 
to incorporate your faith walk into the healing process.  For more information please contact them at 515-238-9010.  
Some of their counsellors use our facilities a couple of days a week. 

 

http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html
http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html
http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html
http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html
http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html
http://team-restoration.org/counseling_therapy.html


Missions Committee:  Lori Cox, Jonathan Bouchard, Randy Pelham, Lee Wolfe, Bill Quinn, and Art Henline                                          
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A BIG THANK YOU 

To everyone who donated paper goods for CIBC for the 
2018 camping season!  Here’s an idea—if you have not 
donated, but would still like to, you can have Amazon         
deliver directly to the camp!  The mailing address is:  CIBC 
18578 335th Ln, Earlham, IA 50072  

Central Iowa Bible Camp is nestled just three miles back in 
the woods north off I-80. It is just five miles from the town 
of Earlham and twenty miles from West Des Moines, Iowa. 
CIBC sits on 24 beautiful acres. The woods offer opportuni-
ties to see wildlife while hiking down the walking trails as 
well as an ideal opportunity to find some time for fellow-
ship with Jesus. Since 1946, CIBC has been a haven for 
youth and adults alike to seek a closer relationship with 
Christ. Christian camping also offers opportunities to make 
new friends, enjoy great food, swimming, renewing old 
friendships and most of all, study God’s Word.  

CIBC offers a variety of recreational activities that include: 
basketball, outdoor education, horseback riding, water 
slide, ping pong, carpetball, air hockey, foosball, ball field, 
soccer, sand volleyball and more.  

Every year RSCC sends multiple children and teens to camp 
by helping pay for half the registration fees.  If you would 
like to assist with this, please mark your check CIBC Schol-
arships. 

 

 

Mitchellville Freedom for Youth needs you! 

Summer hours start Tuesday, June 5th: Monday 
thru Thursday, 1 - 4 pm, All Ages. Volunteers Need-
ed to walk with youth in their journey to know 
Christ better! Activities include Bible study,  garden-
ing, library, service projects, crafts and field trips. 
Donations needed include passes to local attractions 
or financial assistance. Also, mulch, gloves, tools for 
gardening, and snack foods. 

Volunteers can be for part or the entire summer 
program time. We will need snack, craft, lesson, ser-
vice, and field trip coordinators. Very willing to work 
with your availability: one, two, three or all four 
days! Or weekly or monthly!  Volunteers need to fill 
out paperwork and Freedom for Youth completes a 
background check before volunteering. 

 

 

June 2, we will have approximately 120 people here       

representing 11 churches to pack 25,0000 meals for 

people in need.  International Disaster Emergency Ser-

vices will be here to supervise, and will then distribute 

the food where it is needed. 

North American Christian Convention  Tuesday after-

noon’s session 

kickoff is Chris 

Hodges, pastor 

of Church of 

the Highlands 



Birthdays 

June 2  Deb Baker, Barb Botts 

June 3  Dan Dickey, Stuart Merrill, Ruth Sharp,                              

  Fay Thompson 

June 4  Amy Gamble, Lilly Young 

June 5  Mike Rains 

June 6  Ron Schall 

June 9  Jake Rogers 

June 13  Ekisah Lwere 

June 15  Evelyn Johnson, Peyton Minion,                  

  Angie Wieck 

June 17  Lucy De Bruin 

June 18  Phil Johnson 

June 19  Dave Bouchard, Victoria Veatch 

June 20  Lizzy Dickey, Heaven Johnson,                               

  Calvin Knutson 

June 21  Kray Shivers 

June 22  Emily Hodges 

June 23  Grace Rowland 

June 24  Richard Smith 

June 28  Macy Tatro 

June 29  Walt Gaskins 

June 29  Connor Young 

 

Anniversaries 

June 3  Stuart & Valerie Merrill 

June 6  Jerry & Donna Montgomery, Mike & 

  Becky Volrath 

June 7  Rick & Barb Botts, Scott & Jen                         

  Bowers, Cliff & Kris Wolf 

June 8  Kirk & Sandy Nelson 

June 10  Jeff & Kristin DeVries 

June 13  Ric & Teri Janes 

June 19  Les & Ruth Lourens 

June 23  Phil & Carla Johnson 

June 25  Dan & Debra Snelson 

June 26  Terry & Fay Thompson 

June 28  Richard & Joyce Brown 

June 29  Mark & Crystal Egland 

June 30  Dennis & Sherry Stanton 

Marriages 

May 19  Dillon & Mariah (Smith) Bradshaw 
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As with any “house”, this house needs repairs and im-

provements consistently.  Whether it be the replacement 

of furnaces and air conditioners, the roof (which will need 

replaced in a few years), or other projects, the funds 

aren’t always there, and for those large expenditures (like 

the roof), sometimes it takes a few years to save the 

funds.  The Elders have approved a Capital Improvements 

Fund to finance those very projects.  If you have a heart 

for these things, please mark your giving envelope or 

check as “Capital Improvements”.  Remember, this is NOT 

Harvest Sunday giving—which helps pay off our mort-

gage.   

Congratulations new US citizen , Andrew Lwere!Congratulations new US citizen , Andrew Lwere!  
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Invite your friends and family for an evening that will 
really bless your heart!  The choir children, ages 6 to 12, 
are orphaned and rescued from India and Ethiopia. 
While the children are a part of the choir, they partici-
pate in His Little Feet’s nationwide “Rise Up” Interna-
tional Children’s Choir Tour. This energetic, culturally 
unique, Gospel-centered presentation brings attention 
to the plight of millions of orphaned and vulnerable 
children living in the world today and offers opportuni-
ties for people to respond and make a difference.  

His Little Feet is a non-profit organization that exists to 
help, love and train orphaned and vulnerable children 
worldwide.  In late 2010, the Colorado-based Hahn’s 
boarded a plane with some of the first Haitian children 
legally released by the Haitian and U.S. governments 
since the aftermath of the January, 2010 earthquake in 
Haiti. These children comprised the first His Little Feet 
Children’s Choir, which presented in over 50 churches 
throughout 18 States, coast to coast, on the 2010-2011 
His Little Feet Tour, impacting the lives of thousands of 
children in need worldwide.  

During this season, the children’s education and experi-
ences will cultivate confidence and purpose, equip 
them for the future, and undeniably change their lives 
forever. The hope is that these children will someday 
become Christian leaders making a positive impact in 
their communities. Their tour can enable them to make 
these dreams a reality.  

June 16, 7:00 p.m. 

Enjoy supper at Holy Smoke, 

and then set up your lawn 

chairs for our Outdoor Worship.  

There will be games and a 

bouncy house for children until 

6:45 p.m.  Leading worship that 

evening is the Jeff Arrandale 

Band.  A Musical Heritage Service will be on Sunday 

morning at 9:00 a.m.  There are no Sunday school classes 

on the 16th. 

June 3, 2018  

@ RSCC 

His Little Feet International 

Children’s Choir 

Valerie and husband became Licensed Foster Care 

providers in 2016 and just a few days afterwards took 

home a 2 day old baby girl.   They fell in love with this 

little girl and adopted her; she will be 2 years old in 

June of this year. They have two  sons, 18 and 22 

years old. Valerie was diagnosed with stage 4 breast 

cancer in December of 2017.  Her Insurance will not 

cover $35,000 of her needed treatment costs.  The 

Holy Smoke fundraising benefit this year goes to help-

ing with her medical expenses.     
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The Drink is on us!  

Get your Hebrews FREE 

Drink punch card the next 

time you step up to the 

window to order your lat-

te, frappe or shake!  

If you want a plain cup of coffee at Hebrews, there are decanters on the condiment counter.                                                                                   

Thank you for your financial support— there is a donation box by the coffee  canisters. 

Drink of the Month:   50 cents off 

Our App has gone Apple! 

We’re now in Apple too!  If you 

have an iphone or ipad, you can 

find our church app now                  

at the AppStore.  Just look for 

RisingSunPH and it’s a free down-

load!  Our church app for Android 

users is available at Google Play 

Store.  Just search for                             

RisingSunPH.   

Board of Directors 

The Elders collected 26 nominations to fill 6 positions for the new Rising Sun Church of Christ 
Foundation.  We bathed the twenty-six names in prayer and much discussion knowing the ma-
jority would not be chosen.  Every nomination shared qualities and characteristics we were 
hoping to see as quality board members.  There were no bad choices on the board.  However, 
the obvious reality remained that not everyone could serve; at least this year!  This means  that 
we have a strong future for providing a strong legacy for the future.   

We would ask that you would keep the following people in prayer while they serve in the appointed role of Board of 
Directors for the Rising Sun Church of Christ Foundation.   

                One Year Term:  Iris Swanson and Jim Hoffman, with Mission Representative Randy Pelham  

                Two Year Term:  Chris Hurley and Jeff Brady, with Finance Team Representative Lucas Howrey 

                Three Year Term: Carol Smith and Cullen Wolf, with Trustee Representative Joe Patterson 

 

The paperwork will be submitted with the State of Iowa this month.  Stay tuned for further updates and thank you for 
your response and contributions in this process.   

Our kitchen is one of 

the most heavily used 

areas of the church, 

and the years are taking their toll!  For several years, a kitch-

en fund has been collecting, and now a team is working to 

make improvements to our kitchen.  New stoves have been 

installed, and a pots & pans sink will be installed where the 

old dishwasher used to sit.  There will be more!  If you’d like 

more information see Iris Swanson or Donna Montgomery.   

Also, we are collecting funds to replace our icemaker—if 

you’d like to contribute, please mark your check or envelope 

as such. 



Contact:  Nancy Rogers, Associate of Family Ministry—NancyR@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 
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It is time to register for VBS, which is July 8 thru 12, 6:15 to 8:45 
pm.  VBS is for children 4 yrs. old through fifth grade.  You will be able to 
register online or in person at the River Lodge Headquarters which will 
be at the Information counter beginning June 10.  This year we will also 
be asking for donations of crafts and snack items.  These cards will be 

available June 10th.  We are looking for 
people to be guides.  They will guide 
the children from station to                
station.     If you would be willing to 
serve in this area, please  sign up at the 
River Lodge Headquarters.  T-shirts will 
be available for purchase.  They are 
blue with white writing and cost 
$10.00. Please pay for your t-shirt 
when you register.  If you have any questions, please contact                
Nancy. 

 

Church Family Swim Party: 

In correlation to the water theme for VBS we are going to have a “Whew, we 
made it!” party on Sunday, July 15 from 6:30 to 8:30 at the Altoona Aquatic            
Center.    

 

 

Kids Worship 

“13 Very Big Mistakes and What 
God Did About Them”. This 
looks at 13 different Bible char-
acters who made wrong choices 
and stepped away from God 
and straight into big trou-
ble.  Through these lessons, we 
will grow closer to the God who 
loves them—no matter what!  

Kids attend service with their family until they are dis-
missed for their own service.  If they are dismissed 
prior to communion, it is available to them at Kids Wor-
ship. 

 

 

Nursery/preschool workers: 

Summer is busy for everyone, but we still need help with our children  in the nurse-
ry/preschool classes during the worship time Sunday mornings.  Please sign up for 
one week or four or more.  There is a new schedule on the wall by the nursery coun-
ter.  Won’t you consider loving on our kids! 

                                            CIBC Schedule for KidsCIBC Schedule for Kids  

Grandparent & I Camp  June 1,2                                     

3rd/4th Grade Camp  June 5—8                                  

Teddy Bear Camp  June 15, 16                              

5th/6th Grade Camp  June 24-29  

Rising Sun will subsidize our campers by paying 
half their registration fees. 
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Have you ever realized when the offering was being passed, that 

you forgot your giving envelope, don’t have the checkbook, and 

don’t have cash?  Try our online giving option!  It is safe and se-

cure.  You access it from your phone or your computer by visiting 

our website (or our church app).   

Another option is setting up a recurring payment.  This is a great 

way to never have to worry about remembering week to week or 

month to month.  And you can set up your giving payments as 

weekly, every other week, or monthly.   

 

Harvest Sunday Goal 2018: $150,000 
 
As we get ready to reach the halfway point of 2018, the finance committee would like to share with everyone the goals 
we have to further the Kingdom with this year's Harvest Offering. This year our goal is $150,000. With the blessing of 
the elders we will be dividing the money into five (5) different categories. 
 
The first is meeting the weekly needs of the church. Even though we set aside one week a year as Harvest Offering    
Sunday, we still have all the same costs that occur in a regular week. Therefore, the first portion of the pie will go      
towards utilities, salaries and other weekly obligations. 
 
The second payment will go toward our yearly debt reduction with the bank. Did you know that our monthly payment 
on the mortgage mostly goes toward principal? The harvest offering allows us to put some money towards the principal 
and get out of debt sooner! 
 
Our third priority is to replenish the emergency fund, if needed. Hopefully we don't need to do this but if the church has 
any large, unexpected items that come up over the course of the year this fund may be replenished. According to the 
financial handbook the church is using, we try and keep at least 1/12th of the overall annual operating expenses on 
hand at all times. 
 
Finally, the fourth and fifth priorities will be toward the new capital improvements fund and to further reduce the mort-
gage debt of the church.   Any money above and beyond the first 4 priorities will go toward paying down our mortgage 
so your giving can go towards more kingdom work, instead of the bank. 
 
Any money received during the year, outside of the Harvest Sunday offering on November 18 ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ƳƻǊǘπ
ƎŀƎŜ ŘŜōǘ ǊŜŘǳŎǝƻƴΦ  In conclusion, you as a member of the Rising Sun Church body, can make a difference on how 
many of the (5) financial priorities we are able to accomplish this year. 
 
If you have any questions about Harvest Sunday or the five priorities discussed above please reach out to Tina Rains or  
Joe Patterson, who chair the financial committee. 
 
The RSCC Finance Committee 
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Contact:  Dillon Bradshaw, Associate of Family Ministry—DillonB@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 

End of Year Party! 
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Contact:  Gary Cox, Associate of Family Ministry— GaryC@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 

 

The Legacy of Grandparenting 
     We live in a culture with many blended families as well 
as single parent families, and where many families are  
divided by distance and time.  Grandparents have incredi-
ble power; they are second only to parents in their ability 
to influence children. The greatest joy and the greatest 
passion of a grandparent is a grandchild, yet that passion 
is unleveraged by the church, and under-resourced by the 
vast majority of family ministries in America. 
     There are many children in the church family who need 
the blessing of a grandparent figure in their lives.  A young 
person does not have to be a biological grandchild to   
benefit from the blessing you can bring to the relation-
ship.  It is time to change - time to harness the wisdom, 
the resources, the energy, the savvy, and the passion of all 
grandparents – to redouble their efforts to be intentional 
influencers of our youngest generation.  The wisdom and 
seasoned perspective of grandparents makes them       
natural influencers.  Having a long history of walking with 
Christ and having experienced firsthand the bitter betrayal 
of worldly wisdom, grandparents are well-equipped to 
share what you have learned to help young people make 
wise choices. Whether imparting moral truths and practi-
cal life skills or simply reminiscing about your own        
journey, sharing from your heart can help to mold and 
direct young people in truly significant ways. 
     It isn’t just the very young who need the blessing of an 
older, more experienced adult in their lives. Indeed, popu-
lar culture today depicts a troubled relationship between 
the older and younger members of society. Grandparents 
often view children as wild and undisciplined, while young 
people see their elders as out of touch and irrelevant. If 
you have tasted even a little of this intergenerational    
conflict, take heart, because you can build healthy, men-
toring relationships with young people. In fact, teenagers 
and young adults need you in their lives.  
     Young people today are also tremendously honest. 
They are open about their doubts, sins, passions and 
dreams. They are also confused, vulnerable and searching 
desperately for meaning. Having been raised in a society 
that questions the existence of truth, surrounded by 
different belief systems competing for their loyalty, kids 
crave honest guidance, untainted by self-interest and   
ulterior motives. 
     When dealing with young people, it is essential that you 
demonstrate unconditional love. Teens today anticipate 
that their elders will condemn and criticize them — the 
music they listen to, the clothes and hairstyles they wear 
— without making an effort to understand. So many 
young people long for a closer relationship with their         
parents and grandparents, yet often feel unloved and                 

misunderstood. 
     If you want to form friendships with today's young peo-
ple, you may have to take the initiative in demonstrating 
concern, respect and an interest in them and their          
passions. Take them seriously and try to understand their 
perspectives before passing judgment on them. This is not 
to say you should never offer advice, confront them with 
any sin in their lives, or share lessons from your own expe-
rience. In fact, most young people crave direction to guide 
them in the fragmented pluralism of our society. But the 
cliché, "People don't care how much you know, unless 
they know how much you care," has never been more true 
than when applied to this generation. Unless young                        
people feel confident that your advice is intended for their 
best interests, they will be skeptical, fearing manipulation. 
Once you've laid a foundation of love and respect, it is also 
important to share the life lessons you have learned. 
 
Be a Blessing Giver: 
Spiritually by:  
¶ praying for them and with them 
¶ encouraging them in their growth          

and gifts  
¶ valuing them as God’s special creation 
Emotionally by: 
¶ celebrating their accomplishments 
¶ encouraging them through their struggles 
¶ communicating unconditional love always 
Physically by: 
¶ providing a home where they’re always welcome 
¶ providing arms where they’re always safe 
¶ providing an atmosphere where they’re  always  ac-
cepted 

 
     Realize that becoming a grandparent isn’t just another 
season of your life; it’s a God-given calling. Take full              
advantage of the awesome opportunity to influence        
another generation of children in your family and church 
family. View your investment in young people as one of 
the best investment opportunities you’ll ever have,            
because it will pay off in significant ways that have eternal 
value. Don’t let the comforts and freedoms of an empty 
nest or retirement cause you to neglect young people. 
     Decide to stay connected, emotionally engaged, and 
personally involved in your children’s and grandchildren’s 
lives. Ask God to give you a clear understanding of the 
great potential good that could occur if you are fully in-
vested in the lives of others. 
"Even when I am old and gray, do not forsake me, O God, till I 
declare your power to the next generation, your might to all who 

are to come." -Psalm 71:18 
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There is a very delicate balance in the preparation of worship services at RSCC.  We have a demo-

graphically  broad church.  There are new churches opening all the time that are geared primarily 

for millennials, but at RSCC, we have a rich heritage of faith, including families who have been a 

part of this church since the early 1900’s when their grandparents and great grandparents were 

involved in the early ministry and growth of Rising Sun.  Our present and future it to welcome new 

families and singles who don’t have the same background, but have the same desire to be a part of 

this church family. 

Honoring the past, living in the present, and looking toward the future can be quite a balancing 

act!  The primary desire in our worship is to honor God, and secondly to bring those in the room to a place of worship in their 

hearts.   We endeavor to do this through the use of new worship music, traditional hymns, and video.   Planning involves the staff 

and those who have volunteered to be a part in the various elements of worship.   

Many times new music has been introduced upon the request of someone who had found a song that really spoke to their heart, 

and if it’s something that’s considered “sing-able”, we often give it a try!  .     

There’s a a striving for excellence here, but not perfection.  There are many opportunities for those who want to be a part of the 

worship/music ministry here at RSCC, including worship teams, special music, bands, choirs, drama, and audio/visual. 

RSCC welcomes new faces, we want to engage the talents of new members and attenders in worship ministry.  So if you have           

experience with worship teams, bands, or tech, please contact us!  And if you are new to these, but interested, we’d love to give 

you the opportunity to shadow the tech team, or sit in on a worship rehearsal.   

As our congregation grows, it’s difficult to keep up with the interests of everyone, so step forward! Call Kris at 265.7393 regarding 

the music or drama ministries, or Jerry Montgomery at 240-8574 for tech interests. 

 

 

 

23## #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ )ÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ  

0ÁÓÔÏÒȡ  3ÔÅÖÅ 2Ï×ÌÁÎÄ 

0ÈÏÎÅȡ  ΧΣΧ-ΤΨΧ-ΩΥΫΥ  

!ÄÄÒÅÓÓȡ  ΨΥΫΡ .%  2ÉÓÉÎÇ 3ÕÎ $ÒÉÖÅ                                 

0ÌÅÁÓÁÎÔ (ÉÌÌȟ  )! ΧΡΥΤΩ 

7ÅÂÓÉÔÅȡ   ×××ȢÒÉÓÉÎÇÓÕÎÃÈÕÒÃÈȢÏÒÇ                                         

/ǣÃÅ (ÏÕÒÓȡ   -ÏÎɂ&ÒÉȡ  ΪȡΡΡ ÁȢÍȢɂ ΧȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ 

We are searching for a director(s) for the youth choir beginning in September.  

If you have any interest, please contact Kris Wolf at 515.979.5496 or email, 

krisw@risingsunchurch.org.  This does not have to be a nine-month-a-year 

commitment—we are rethinking what choir can mean—you can be a part of 

the reimagining! 


